Veliz, Kim

From: Tim Conroy <tconroy@tecequipment.com>
Sent: Monday, November 26, 2018 11:20 AM

To: City Recorder

Subject: Runway Extension at Aurora State Airport

As an operator of one of the number of jet aircraft based at Aurora State, it is our position than a 1000’
extension would add an additional safety margin for takeoffs and landings on those less than optimum

days. The current 5000' of runway length is barely adequate and at times inadequate for wet runway
operations as well as warm day operations at weights that allow us to safely take full advantage of the range
capability of our jet.

Our runway length requirements change from day to day based on conditions at the time. The possibility of an
engine failure is requisite in our calculations of runway length necessary to safely stop the airplane on the
available runway.

Tim Conroy
Chief Pilot

TEC Equipment
503-572-3028



